September 15, 2009
Dear Parishioner:

Last Tuesday the Supreme Court in Riverhead ruled, resoundingly, that the church had no right to
take down the savethechurchyard.org website. I have delayed sending out this email due to the
passing of John Leibold that evening. John was a long time parishioner, Vestryperson, and
volunteer at Caroline Church as well as a friend. I'm certain he’s up with the Lord and equally
certain he’s already cracked a few jokes.

The website has some new pages regarding the decision on the demand of the church to take
down the site, my continuing willingness to come up with an impartial mediator for this dispute
and also a page containing comments that I have received. Ihope you will continue to visit and
stay informed.

Chris Haring



